

NATIONAL OFFICE

50 Victoria Street
Private Bag 6995
Wellington 6141
New Zealand
T 64 4 894 5400
F 64 4 894 6100
www.nzta.govt.nz

8 April 2016

Mark Hanna fyi-request-3719-11594c6d@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mark

Request made under the Official Information Act 1982

I am writing to correct information that we provided you in our letter dated 6 April 2016 in response to your request dated 6 March 2016 requesting the following information under the Official Information Act 1982:

'... the numbers of driver licences with and without "DONOR" printed on them, broken
down per age group as in this publication on the NZTA website:
 http://www.nzta.govt.nz/resources/new-zealand-driver-licence-register-dlr-statistics/'

Unfortunately, the information we provided in our response dated 6 April 2016 was incorrect due to the headings of the columns in the table being inadvertently transposed. This meant the numbers that were in the column labelled "Donor Yes" should have been labelled "Donor No or blank" and vice versa. We have set out below the table with the columns correctly labelled. We apologise for the error.

As of 15 March 2016, there were a total of 3,440,888 current driver licences available for consideration of your request. The breakdown of these licences by age groups and donor status is set out in the table below.

Age group	Organ donor status		Total
	Donor Yes	Donor No or blank	IOIAI
16-19	95,249	61,256	156,505
20-24	165,815	130,693	296,508
25-29	176,740	156,406	333,146
30-34	168,663	152,397	321,060
35-39	159,277	134,673	293,950
40-44	173,741	147,473	321,214
45-49	173,377	144,315	317,692
50-54	171,568	152,693	324,261
55-59	157,491	125,089	282,580
60-64	131,948	111,997	243,945
65-69	114,343	95,530	209,873
70-74	76,415	73,792	150,207
75+	85,670	104,277	189,947
Total	1,850,297	1,590,591	3,440,888

Please note the following caveats in relation to the statistics provided.

- The data includes information for all current standard and diplomatic licences issued in New Zealand.
- This information is current as of 15 March 2016.

We understand that Mr Andy Tookey is also in receipt of the information in our 6 April 2016 response. We will be making contact with Mr Tookey, advising him of the error and providing him with the correct information as set out in this letter.

If you would like to discuss this reply with the NZ Transport Agency, please contact Holly Ludlow, Manager Statistical Analysis, by email to holly.ludlow@nzta.govt.nz or by phone on (04) 901 6781.

Yours sincerely

Richard O'Reilly

Manager Operational Policy

For Chief Executive